
City of Scottsbluff, Nebraska
Monday, April 1, 2019

Regular Meeting

Item Public Inp3

Council to consider making a recommendation to the Nebraska 
Liquor License Commission regarding the appointment of 
Amanda Schaub as the manager of Benevolent Protective Order of 
Elks, dba B.P.O.E. Lodge 1367. 

Staff Contact: Kim Wright, City Clerk
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Memo 
To: Nathan Johnson, City Manager 

From: Kevin E Spencer, Chief of Police 

CC: liquor file 

Date: March 28, 2019 

Re: Manager Application - Amanda Schaub, Elks B.P.O.E. Lodge 1367 1614 1
st
 Ave Scottsbluff, 

NE License number CK-001678  

The applicant, Amanda Schaub, was investigated for suitability as a manager on the Elk’s liquor 
license. Nothing was discovered that would prohibit her from holding a manager position under the 
license. Amanda disclosed no criminal history; however, I found a citation for following too closely 
October 2010 and a speeding citation October 2018 

On Tuesday March 26, 2019 at 1800 hours I met with Amanda and Terry Schaub at the Elks to discuss 
this application. Amanda explained to me that she has limited experience in the alcohol industry having 
volunteered several times in the past to bartend and check ID’s at events. Amanda further explained 
that at special events at the Elks they issue wristbands to minors, checking the ID’s of anyone they don’t 
know that looks under 45 years of age. Amanda told me that all of the help are volunteers, but if anyone 
sold alcohol to a minor they would not be allowed to help any longer. Amanda has completed the Tips 
training and will encourage all volunteers to take the course.  

The Elks is a private club that requires members to be at least 21 years of age.  They do on occasion 
allow private events and are open to the public at other times. In order to enter the building you have to 
have someone on the inside unlock the door or know the code. There are several security cameras in 
the bar area as well as one in the liquor room and another pointed at the beer cooler door. 

I have found no information that would indicate that Amanda is not fit, willing and able to manage the 
Elks Liquor License. 

 

Respectfully, 

 

Kevin E Spencer, Chief of Police 

City of Scottsbluff 

Chief of Police  
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City of Scottsbluff 

Liquor License Holders Investigatory Board 

(Notes Only-Not official meeting - Quorum not present) 

March 28, 2019 - 4:00 p.m. 

 

The City of Scottsbluff Liquor License Holders Investigatory Board met in a regular meeting on 

Thursday, March 28, 2019 at 4:00 p.m. in the Meeting Room of City Hall, 2525 Circle Drive, Scottsbluff.  

A notice of the meeting had been published on March 22, 2019 in the Star Herald, a newspaper published 

and of general circulation in the city. The notice stated the date, hour and place of the meeting, that the 

meeting would be open to the public. That anyone with a disability desiring reasonable accommodation to 

attend the meeting should contact the city clerk’s office, and that an agenda of the meeting kept 

continuously current was available for public inspection at the office of the city clerk in City Hall; 

provided, the committee could modify the agenda at the meeting if it determined that an emergency so 

required.  A similar notice, together with a copy of the agenda, also had been delivered to each committee 

member.   

 

1. Roll Call - The following Board Members were present: Libby Stobel, City Attorney; Police 

Chief  Kevin Spencer;  Kim Wright, City Clerk; Norman Coley, WNCC,  Absent: Russ Knight, 

Dietrich Distributing; Bob Scripter, Racks;  Kelli Larson, Panhandle Prevention Coalition; Mike 

Halley, Scottsbluff Public Schools; Nathan Johnson, City Manager. 

  

2. Open Meeting Act – Acting Chairman Spencer welcomed everyone in attendance and informed 

those in attendance that a copy of the Nebraska Open Meetings Act is posted on the west wall 

for the public’s review. 

 

3. Call Meeting to Order -  Due to not having a quorum present no official action will take place. 

 

4. Tabled the Minutes of the October 11, 2018 meeting - due to lack of a quorum. 

 

5. New Liquor License Manager applications: 

 

a. Ms. Jennifer Gutierrez, on site manager of Big Bat’s, LLC dba Big Bat’s, was present to 

answer questions from the committee.  She explained that manager applicant, Kevin 

Kelso was out of town and unable to attend the meeting.  He is applying to be the new 

manager for the liquor license because the former manager is no longer employed with 

the company.   

Police Chief Spencer asked how they will keep minors from purchasing alcohol.  Ms. 

Gutierrez stated they check all ID’s regardless of age and the cash register prompts 

verification before allowing the sale to be completed, explaining an employee would be 

terminated if they sold to a minor.  

WNCC representative Coley asked about alternative forms of ID, such as a Visa or 

Military ID, with Ms. Gutierrez stating they would ask to see another form of 

identification.  She also stated the alcohol is stored behind the counters; customers are not 

allowed to touch it.  Employees also need to initial a graph if they take any alcohol out of 

storage and inventory is performed by an outside company monthly.  Regarding training, 

Ms. Gutierrez explained is done by HR and not all employees have been trained yet; the 

store employs eight people.  They have security cameras inside and outside the store and 

an after-hours alarm.  
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Due to a quorum not being present, a recommendation could not be made regarding this 

manager application to City Council. 

 

b. Mr. Doug Ferreyra, Store Manager of Scottsbluff WalMart, was present to answer 

questions from the committee, due to Manager Applicant, Nathan Maerk, not being able 

to attend. Mr. Ferreyra provided a letter explaining his absence.  

Mr. Ferreyra explained all employees are required to take a computer based learning 

program on alcohol training in which they need to score 100%; the training is taken every 

six months.  All employees must take this because they can be asked to run a register at 

any time.  Police Chief Spencer asked how they keep alcohol out of the hands of minors.  

Mr. Ferreyra stated they ID everyone under the age of 40; the register prompts them to 

enter information from the ID and the sale cannot be completed if this is not done.  As far 

as self-check, it will stop the transaction and a WalMart host needs to verify the age of 

the customer in the register under a store mode to continue, stating any employee that 

sells to a minor is terminated.  All inventory is under the direction of the Manager and 

Assistant Manager of that department and vendors do the suggested ordering of the 

alcohol. All back stock is kept in its own area under surveillance.  

WNCC representative Coley asked if they accept a Visa or Military ID.  Mr. Ferreyra 

stated their Point of Sale system does accept those types of ID’s and will not allow a 

transaction to go thru unless they put in the requested information. 

Due to a quorum not being present, a recommendation could not be made regarding this 

manager application to City Council. 

 

c. Mr. Terry Schaub, spouse of applicant and Treasurer of the Elks Lodge #1367, was 

present to answer questions from the committee due to Manager Applicant Amanda 

Schaub not being present due to work. Mr. Schaub provided a letter explaining her 

absence. 

Mr. Schaub explained the previous manager resigned due to family problems and the 

lodge asked Mrs. Schaub if she would be willing to apply; the position is 100% 

volunteer. Mrs. Schaub’s duties would be ordering the alcohol, inventory, financials and 

hiring staff.  She has taken TIPS training and will encourage all volunteers to take this 

training as well. 

Mr. Schaub went on to explain to be a member of the Elks Lodge #1367 a person must be 

21 years of age. The building has one bar area that is on the other side of the ballroom.  

There are cameras located at the front door, inside a second set of doors, in the bar, inside 

the locked room that contains the alcohol, and pointed at the door of the walk in cooler.  

Any event that allows minors to attend, will be monitored by staff walking the area 

checking for bright colored wristbands, as all over 21 will be given to wear when they 

enter the building. 

Mr. Schaub also stated that if a person wants alcohol, they must have their ID on them at 

all times as they will be asked to provide it.  If the person does not have their ID, they are 

not served alcohol. 

Due to a quorum not being present, a recommendation could not be made regarding this 

manager application to City Council. 
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